On the 10th October, 1879, at a Special General Meeting, convened for the purpose of considering the proposal contained in the last yearly report, to increase the Annual Subscription from 10s. to 10s. 6d.—

The Rev. I. S. GALE took the chair.

Proposed by Mr. Chisholm Batten, seconded by Mr. Surtees, and resolved "that the question of an increase of subscription be adjourned until the next Annual General Meeting."

On 29th January, 1880, the Committee of the Society received the Report of the Committee appointed to explore Pen Pits, in consequence of the visit of the Society to that place in

1878. A preliminary survey was made in January, 1879, by Mr. W. Boyd Dawkins, F.R.S., and Rev. H. H. Winwood, and a report was drawn up by Mr. Dawkins, which will be found in Vol. XXIV. The present report is drawn up by Mr. Winwood, and has been accepted by the Pen Pits Committee, with the exception of the protests, which are appended to it.